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Topics for 
Bulletins in 

2021 
It has always been the desire 
of these bulletins to address 

the questions and concerns of 
the hardbanding community 

and their customers who own 
and rent downhole tubular 

goods.  We get many 
comments regarding the topics 

that we write about, but we 
can’t adequately address these 
subjects unless we hear from 

you – our readers.  If there are 
any hardbanding issues that 
you would like for us to write 

about in future editions, please 
let anyone from Postle or our 

technical center 
representatives know and we 

will be glad to offer an opinion. 
 

Happy New 
Year!! 

Oh what a year we all have had. Words can’t explain what our 
industry, and our world has endured over the 2020 calendar 
year.  In this month’s bulletin we will put aside the technical 

aspects of hardbanding and welding to focus on the personal 
side of our employees, customers, and friends.  Speaking of 
customers and friends, we know a number of them that have 

lost their jobs due to the oil & gas market crash.  We also 
know friends and colleagues that have been afflicted with the 
coronavirus.  It seems appropriate to end the year with a wish 

list for 2021 that we would like to extend to everyone who 
views our monthly newsletter. 

 
New Year’s Wish List: 
 

• That the medical professionals around the world 
effectively navigate us all through the successful 
treatment and cure of this miserable pandemic. 

 

• May those that have lost their jobs due to the 
economic devastation that has occurred to the oil & 
gas industry, as well as other affected industries, gain 
meaningful employment soon. 
 

• That travel bans throughout the world will soon be 
lifted so that people may reunite with family members 
they haven’t seen for too long and global industries like 
ours can meet in-person again. 
 

• May consumer confidence in commodity markets, like 
oil & gas, continue the stable and steady rebound in 
order to lead us financially out of these globally 
depressed markets. 
 

• We hope that the world will remember that – Alone we 
can do so little, but together we can do so much. 
 

• That the summer of ’21 eclipses all the great summers 
of our time as we celebrate defeating Covid 19!    
 

• Finally, Postle Industries wishes all of our customers, 
friends, colleagues and employees a happy and 
healthy holiday season. 

 

We Can’t Wait for 2021 
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